About the Connecticut Electronic Business Transaction Working Group (CT EBT WG)

Section 16 (c) of Public Act 98-28, An Act Concerning Electric Restructuring (Act), codified in Connecticut General Statutes 16-244i, requires that electric distribution companies continue to provide metering, billing and collection services once there is retail choice.  It further mandates that the Department of Public Utility Control (Department) determine metering and billing protocols and establish appropriate cost-sharing allocations among electric distribution companies (EDCs) and electric suppliers for metering, billing and collection services.  
The Department established Docket No. 98-06-17, DPUC Investigation Into Billing and Metering Protocols and Appropriate Cost-Sharing Allocations Among Electric Distribution Companies and Electric Suppliers, a contested proceeding, to fulfill this charge of the Act.


In the Final Decision in the Docket, dated January 13, 1999, the Department adopted the relevant portions of the Electronic Business Transactions Working Group report that proposed electronic data exchange standards for use in Connecticut’s restructured electric markets. The Department concluded that the Working Group should continue to develop and refine electronic data transfer standards and protocols to support the state’s retail electricity market.
